
From: Shane Martin <shane@senatormartin.com>
To: Pitts, TedTedPitts@gov.sc.gov

Veldran, KatherineKatherineVeldran@gov.sc.gov
Date: 11/1/2012 3:28:13 PM

Subject: Message for Governor Haley - please give to her

Dear Governor Haley,

You are aware that recently the United Nations announced that it will send “monitors” to
polling places across America ostensibly to check for voter suppression. I am sure that you
agree with me that aside from the fact that any organization that places countries like Syria, 
Lybia and Russia on an equal moral plane with The United States is confused at best and 
most likely corrupt, the very notion that an international organization might have any
influence upon American elections is offensive to the heritage and principles of our country.

Can you please assure me that any such attempt by the United Nations in South Carolina will 
be met with the appropriate resources of law enforcement, such as has been declared in 
Texas and Iowa? Can you assure me that United Nations representatives will not be afforded
the accommodations given to legitimate poll watchers from campaigns and parties here in
South Carolina?

I appreciate your attention to this matter, and I look forward to your answer at your earliest 
convenience.

Thanks,

Shane
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